Summary of the Report of the

House Interim Committee on Early Voting
Rep. Bill Deeken and Rep. Tom Villa, Co-Chairmen

At a public hearing held in conjunction with the Missouri Association of Counties’ annual conference, many election authorities expressed their opinions on early voting to the committee, either through oral or written testimony.   

The two most-repeated concerns of the election authorities were: early voting should not be mandated if not funded by the state; and the cost estimates indicated in the election authority plans required in 2002 are now outdated and should be updated.

Other issues and suggestions raised in the testimony included:

* Early voting does not increase voter turnout, but it does increase convenience for voters.

* Because so many people currently lie in order to vote absentee, early voting would increase the fairness to all voters.

* The number of possible satellite voting locations should be mandated by statute (perhaps   determined by a population-based formula) in order to decrease pressure on county clerks.

* If early voting is implemented, the time frame within which it is conducted should not start too early (in order to decrease the added workload for election authorities) and should end early enough to allow election authorities to update voter records so that no one may vote more than once.

* Early voting should be implemented only for specific elections, or only for federal elections.

* Missouri’s voting day should be shortened from thirteen hours to twelve hours.

* Pilot projects should be implemented before statewide early voting is mandated.

* Early voting utilizing the sealed ballot is more costly than a method utilizing a ballot box.

The consensus of the committee members submitting opinions was that:

* Election authority plans should be updated to reflect current costs.

* It would not be fair to the already overburdened/underfunded counties to shoulder the full cost of implementing early voting.

* It may not be in the best public interest right now, given the estimated costs of early voting (which figures are not even current) and the strained state budget, to spend the money to implement early voting when all indications are that it does not increase voter turnout and only increases convenience to voters.

The committee does not anticipate proposing any legislation this session.
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